
Newsletter  

 

 

 

Vol. 2016, No. 4 

July, 2016 



Table of Contents  

s From the Editorééééééééééééé.4 

s New Membersééééééééééééé..5 

s Message from the Chairéééé..éééé.6 

s Upcoming Programs...........................ééé.9 

s New Trip Leader ð Joe Allené......................11 

2 



Table of Contents  

 

s Did You Know?............................................16  

s Trip Reportséééééééééé..ééééé.20 

s Snow Climbing Crampon Workshopééé....28 

s Mountain Hiking Schooléééééééééé30 

s Gear Swapéééééééééééééééé32 

s Parting Shotsééééééééééééééé.33 

3 



From the Editor:  

Whatõs in this issue?  
 
A message from Ward, congratulations to Joe Allen our new trip leader, 
information on upcoming programs, tips for leaders, information on 

Indian Peak Wilderness permit requirements, information on upcoming 
road closures, an Iron Mountain Trip report, an article on a retired missile 
site nearby, a report on one of the Snow Climbing and Crampon 
Workshops, a Final Report on the 2016 Mountain Hiking School, and 
Gear Swap. WOW, are we good or what!  
 
 

Scott Farquhar  
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Also I would like to welcome the 10 new members that have joined the Fort Collins Group 
since April (see the next page for a listing).  
 

For all of you if you need any help in taking advantage of the resources the club has to offer 
donõt hesitate to contact me or Chris Haugen, our Membership Director. For all of you 
existing members remember to extend a hearty welcome to any new members you see.  
 
See ya  on the trail ééé. Scott  
 

 



Welcome New 
Members!  

5 

May  Jun 

Amanda Cavanagh  Jack Earley 

Linda  Henderson  Joanie Kenney  

Erin Bohler Eric DeLano  

Darcy Owens  Vanay  Syme 

Aaron Johnson  Edward Taylor  



Message from the  Chair:  
In this message, it seemed appropriate to comment 
on the wide variety of trips & activities led by our 
remarkable team of active CMC leaders.  One 

moment I find myself registering for a one -hour 
yoga session in Rolland Moore Park led by Jessica 
Auman , and next hearing from Team Orion, 
headed by Tom Chapel, of their successful summit 
of Denali (Mt. McKinley) in Alaska.  Between these 

extremes in terms of time & effort commitment, our 
club offers a great diversity of trips and other 
activities.  Let me take just a brief moment of time 
to give a few examples of this amazing diversity.  
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For example, periodic bicycle trips led by York and Scott Farqhuar  have visited òArt in Public 
Placesó, and a tour of a former Atlas Missile Site in Weld County.  These sort of trips are not only 

good local exercise, but highly educational.  Also in the educational category are periodic 
wildflower hikes led by Eileen Edelman and excursions at various levels of difficulty to remote, 
òoff the radaró peaks by Steve Martin.  Eileen knows the plants of our area extremely well; 
Steve knows the geography and topography of Larimer County, RMNP, Colorado and much 
more, probably better than any living person.  
 

By  Ward Whicker  



Message from the  Chair: 
(cont.)  
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In the milder, less intimidating category, Laurie Folladori  offers periodic aspen viewing hikes, a 
òChocolate Snowshoeó trip to Montgomery Pass, and an annual òHalloween Costume Eventó 
involving a bike ride or stroll.  Jessica Auman  offers relaxing yoga outings, as well as evening 

hikes in our local open space areas.  Linda Brisbane and Kate Polk occasionally offer very nice 
bike rides and mellow hikes.  But donõt get the wrong impression though; all these ladies are 
very strong hikers and can do much tougher outings when they want to!  
 
In winter, John Raich  leads AT ski trips almost every week when good powder snow is available.  

He can be trusted to make good decisions in avalanche terrain, and to give advanced skiers 
all the challenge most can ask for.  In terms of ski touring in milder terrain, Don Carpenter, 
Eileen Edelman and I offer mellow but very enjoyable cross country tours.  Many of our leaders 
offer snowshoe trips, at virtually all levels of difficulty.  Occasional ski tours in moderate terrain 
well -suited for mid -width skis and telemark  technique are offered by Scott Farquhar and myself.  
 

Last summer, Kim Cunningham led a hike to the 1943 crash site of a B -17 bomber.  Carolyn 
Hammond led a difficult scramble up the south face of Palisade Mountain in the Big Thompson 
Canyon.  Kevin Willey led a unique, mixed snow & rock scramble from Emerald Lake to Flattop 
Mtn.  Clint Baker led a climb of Longs Peaks and usually offers other 14ers or very remote 
summits.  John Raich  is offering a snow climb of Mount of the Holy Cross, directly up the long, 
steep couloir  that provides the name of this 14er.  

 
 



Message from the  Chair: 
(cont.)  
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At the extreme level of difficulty and commitment, watch for Tom Chapelõs trips.  Recent 
examples include òMummy Maniaó involving 6 peaks, 18 miles and 5,700 vertical feet, or Denali 
at over 20,000õ in Alaska.  Denali is the third most-prominent peak in the world and can require 
2-4 weeks on the mountain due to itõs sometimes deadly weather. 

 
Backpack trips are offered most years by David Wasson to remote parts of Rocky Mountain 
National Park, and several other leaders will occasionally offer backpacking trips of varying 
length and difficulty.  
 

Formal courses offered in the past year or two include the Mountain Hiking School directed by 
David Wasson, and the Alpine Scrambling and Snow Climbing courses offered by John Raich .  
We hope to offer a comprehensive Basic Mountaineering Course in 2017 under the direction of 
Kevin Willey and Gordan  Thibedeau .  A backcountry AT ski clinic was offered last year, and 
workshops designed for beginning cross -country skiers and snowshoers  is offered most years by 
Don Carpenter and Eileen Edelman.  A short course on rope skills is currently under 

consideration by Kevin Willey.  
 
I might conclude this short summary of the diversity of trips and courses offered by the Fort 
Collins Group by noting the diversity of people who participate in these activities.  Participants 
range in age from the 20s to the 70s, they represent a very wide cross -section of geography, 
skill sets, education, careers, fitness level, etc.  This diversity leads to extremely interesting 

discussions among leaders, instructors and participants and basically, a whole lot of fun and 
enlightenment.  
 
Ward Whicker  
 



Programs!  
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Bob Dietz  

Program Director  
September Program  

Mountaineering in Colorado  

Dr. James H. Pickering  
What:   September Program  
Where: Senior Center  

When:  September 28, 7:00 PM  
Who:    Fort Collins CMC Members AND Public Welcome  
 
James H. Pickering became Estes Parkõs Historian Laureate in 2006. He received 
his undergraduate education at Williams College and his M.A. and Ph.D. degrees 
from Northwestern University .  A professor of English, specializing in American 

literature and American studies, he has taught at Michigan State University, where 
he served as Director of The Honors College, and at the University of Houston, 
where he served as dean, provost, and president.  
 
Jimõs long adventure with the Estes Valley and its history began in the late 1940s, 
when he vacationed with his parents and sister in a 1916 log cottage on the lower 

slopes of the Twin Sisters, high up in the Tahosa Valley.  Jim has been a part -time 
resident in Estes Park since 1992 and has served on the board of directors of the 
Estes Park Museum Friends & Foundation for nine years.  



Programs!  
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October Program  

Poudre Canyon Areas: What Do Their 

Names Mean? Why Are They Here? 

Carolyn Hammond  

What:   October Program  
Where: Senior Center  

When:  October 26, 7:00 PM  
Who:    Fort Collins CMC Members AND Public Welcome  
 
When hiking or skiing in Poudre Canyon and other areas around Fort Collins, have 
you ever wondered how some of the lakes, rivers, passes and other landmarks got 
their names? The region has a rich history featuring the exploits and 

misadventures of fur trappers, miners, soldiers, Indians, desperadoes and others 
whose names still remain on our maps today. In this presentation, CMC member 
Carolyn Hammond will recount a few of the stories from the early days of Poudre 
Canyon and other colorful places in the region.  



New Trip Leader ð Joe Allen !!!  

Welcome Joe Allen as the latest official CMC leader 

in the Fort Collins Group!!  

  

Joe is relatively new to CMC, but he has jumped right 

in by taking the Mountain Hiking School (MHS) in 

2015, then participated as a MHS instructor in 2016. 

Joe came to the group already having a wealth of 

hiking/climbing experience; he is a certified EMT and 

is member of the Larimer County Dive Rescue Team. 

Talk about credentials!  

  

 Joeõs Leader-in-Training (LIT) trip was completed 

June 25, 2016 with a group of 9. The original plan in 

the state Trip Calendar was to climb to the summit of 

Ramsey Peak from the northeast, a trip of  8.6 miles 

with 2,700 ft elevation gain. This was an off trail route 

discussed in Lisa Fosterõs book òRocky Mountain 

National Park, The Complete Hiking Guideó. The write 

up described the climb as òClass 2ó. Joe and I were 

scheduled to do the scouting trip the Tuesday before 

the hike, unfortunately (or fortunately for me), Joe 

had something come up and had to do the scouting 

trip without me. Apparently this was another case 

where you cannot always believe everything you  
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By Scott Farquhar  

Photo by Lisa Barkley  

Joe Allen ð New Trip Leader  


